Notes of the Meeting of the Patients Participation Group

Held on Wednesday March 20th2013 
At The Tickhill Surgery 


The Tickhill & Colliery Medical Practice
www.thetickhillsurgery.co.uk
www.thecollierysurgery.co.uk
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Welcome– Norma Carr


Norma welcomed everyone present and thanked them for attending.


She saidthe funeral of David Robinson, that had been held earlier in the day, had been attended by Julie Dodd representing The Practice, Mrs N Carr, Mrs J Hart and Mrs H Burke representing the PPG.  Norma paid tribute to David who as a founder member and first chair of the group had helped get the group off the ground and maintained an active and positive interest up until the last month of his life. He will be sadly missed.





Election of Chair Person – Bill Elliott


Bill explained that the purpose of a Vice Chair was to step up when the Chair was not available, to follow the programme of work and the agenda at meetings.


He proposed that in this case the current Vice Chair, Norma Carr should take the position of chair and at the next meeting the position of vice chair could be raised.


Proposed – Bill Elliott


Seconded – Mary Barnes 





Norma accepted the nomination on the proviso that the committee gave her full support in her efforts to keep the meetings tighter to the agenda with all comment going through the chair.


This was unanimously agreed.
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Action


Norma











Action Les 











Action Graham




















Action next agenda





Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising 


Joyce has stated that she would like to resign from the committee but does not want to leave us short of members.  As she was not able to attend this meeting it was agreed that Norma would contact her to gain her decision.


Jan pointed out that one of Joyce’s problems was that she could not clearly hear what was being said and as such could not get involved.  Mary stated that she also had problems hearing some group members and wondered if a hand held portable microphone could be purchased.


	This was seen to be dependent on cost and Les agreed to investigate types and 	costs of amplifying microphones. He will feed back at a future meeting.


It was also pointed out that other members not holding side discussions would improve the chance of hearing.


One other suggestion, made by Bill, to improve the situation for everyone, was a table for the whole committee to sit round.  Graham has offered to do what he can totrial this at the next Tickhill meeting and at Harworth we will aim for the chairs to be in a tighter circle.





Norma reported no feedback from the large number of fliers sent out to parents/carers via, playgroups, child-minders Nursery and schools. Jan stated that her 50 still had to be distributed and it was agreed that the PPG email address could be put on these.  Any feedback will be covered on the next agenda.


Jan pointed out that nil comments could possibly be taken as a good thing as people tend to rarely give positive feedback and are more likely to give negative feedback.  





Groups we can visit / involving the community.


Mary suggested holding an Information Evening to explain who we are, what we do and what we have achieved to date. She further suggested that we personally invite the chair of each organisation in Tickhill, Harworth and Wadworth to attend in the hope that this may result in invitations to speak to other groups and spread the word.


This was generally agreed to be a good idea but Jan raised the point that although she could find out the list of organisations, and possibly the name of their 








Secretary, or chair she did not have addresses or contact details for any of them.  After discussion it was agreed to ask Paula at Tickhill Today if she would / could forward invitations on our behalf.


Bill stated that we should push ahead with more information evenings and these should be in addition to the committee meetings.  He suggested 4 a year which doubles our last target.


Having refreshments after the input was thought to be a good idea as people could chat and mingle at that point.


Bill also stated that if 50% of our patients are dissatisfied it may well be that the Practice can’t solve the problems.  There are a limited number of staff and appointments. The information evenings may bring a more positive response, involve patients and get more people on to the group.


Helen felt that the input by the committee at the last flu clinic was well received and reached a lot of patients.


Graham felt that the surgery has responded to all the issues raised and the results have been publicised.50% of the patients need to be reached.


It was felt that dark cold nights were not suitable for these events and spring and Autumn would get a better response, whilst when trying to encourage parents we should aim for after school collection time.


Norma stated that she saw the group as a conduit between the community and the practice.  


She wants the group to work with the practice, sees that the group has addressed the practical issues and now needs to let the patients know why things can’t change.


Norma feels we should push the positives of what the surgery provides and what the PPG has achieved so far. She thinks an information evening would be a good way to provide people with these facts. However, we may need to provide answers as to why some things cannot change.





Bill proposed an Open Information Evening be held with an Invitation from the chair to other groups


Seconded by Mary


It was agreed that an open evening should be at Harworth in order to encourage more patients from Harworth to join the group.
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4. 	Research One


System one is a centralised clinicalsystem used by the practice to feed anonymous data to the Government Health Protection Agency on issues such as the number of Influenza Vaccines administrated, statistics relating to specific illnesses, etc.


Research one uses the same anonymous data to enable high quality high impact medical research.


All members present were issued with an information sheet giving full details.


The Practice has opted into this system but individual patients have the right to opt out. All the information is on The Practice Website and a hard copy is on the Waiting Room Noticeboard.





5. 	PALS	(Patient Advice and Liaison Service)


This service has provided information to the public and professionals, ensured patients,their relatives and friends were listened to, answered questions and resolved concerns.


It worked within the PCT (Primary Care Trust) and when that goes at the end of March so will PALS.


The new system will be part of HEALTHWATCH.  Contact details are not yet known.





6. 	Information Evening at Harworth


It was agreed that all Information evenings should be:


in the daytime during the short days / dark nights


in the evening when the nights were light


at the end of the Summer holiday for parents and carers


on nights that are not Committee Meetings


witha lead time of a month.





The Alzheimer’s Support Group has been contacted with a view to speaking at an Information evening.  











			





They will contact us when they have a decision and any possible dates and times.


Jill Owen, The PWP (Psychotherapy Welfare Practitioner) for the practice has offered to give a short talk to the PPG.


She offers low level support and guidance and works in a triage role to refer patients to other services where necessary.  It may be that she can talk at an open meeting along with another speaker.





Other suggestions for Information Evenings were:


Arthritis/Rheumatism Care


Heart Health


Support for Parents / Carers of young children


The committee need to find contacts in these three areas with a view to arranging future Open Information Sessions.





7	AOB


Jan has made contact with Don Gill who has asked for all items sent to the today publications to be copied to him together with any other articles we want to publicise.  Publication is not guaranteed.





Dr Fearns officially retires on June 30th 2013.  Ideas of how to mark this occasion should be brought to the next meeting.





Calendar change 


	the meeting in July will now be held on Wed 17th July 2013





Registration with the CQC (Care Quality Commission) has been confirmed.


	The Practice has a statement of purpose and can continue to work.  A 	review will take place every 2 years and will involve representatives from 	the PPG.  The notice period is 18 hours.

















Graham offered to produce a list of acronyms for the next meeting and was taken up on this.





Jan asked if there was a policy of giving a receipt or information pack to patients who handed in forms for completion or made requests for letters or vaccines.


Graham informed the group that there is already an information sheet which is handed out.A copy was shown at the meeting.





There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.50pm





Date of Next Meeting:  Wed April 18th2013  6.15 at The Colliery Surgery








Accepted as a true record of the meeting held on Wed March 20 2013





Proposed








Seconded








Signed














Email:  tickhillandcollieryppg@yahoo.com
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